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PROPONENT TESTIMONY ON HB 307

Chairman Uecker, Vice Chair Wilson, Ranking Minority Member Thomas
and members of the Senate Local Government, Public Safety and
Veterans Affairs Committee, my name is Terry Fleming and I'm here to
support HB307, on behalf of the Associated Food and Petroleum Dealers
over 400 Ohio members designating September as "We Card" month.
This is my 40th year lobbying in this building and I'm well aware that bills
designating a day or month or state flower, etc. are not always looked on
with favor and in many cases I'd agree but this is one that | think can and
will make a difference. Let me be very clear that AFPD members strive to
make sure that underage sales of tobacco products and alcohol are
strictly enforced at all times not just in September. The purpose of this
bill is to highlight every year how important this issue is and many of our
neighboring states have already passed similar legislation so that each
September we offer signs stating "We Card" to post in a visable spot in
the store if they don't already have one and to remind our cashiers that
we take this seriously and perhaps some underaged minor see's the sign
and thinks it might not be a good idea to try and purchase tobacco and
alcohol at this location. This is a very simple bill but in a small way it
addresses the very serious problem of underaged purchases of alcohol or
tobacco products. We'd like to thank Representative Anne Gonzales for
agreeing to sponsor this bill and also thank Senator Joe Uecker for his
prompt attention to HB 307 and urge passage of the bill.




